
Interlake School Division 
“Preparing Today’s Learner for Tomorrow” 

 École Stonewall Centennial School 
573 2nd Avenue N. - Stonewall, Manitoba - R0C 2Z0 

  Phone: (204) 467-5502 
 

Quality Education . . . Quality Citizen 

      E. Harvie, M. Ed. 
                                      Principal 
                      ___________________ 

                  J. Levesque, M. Ed. 
       Vice Principal 

 
September 2, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Please be advised that student class lists will be posted at the front of the school on 
Friday, September 4th at 4:00pm. Parents and/or students are invited to visit the school 
to see who their homeroom teacher will be and who is in their class for the 2020-2021 
school year. While reviewing the class lists please be mindful of physical distancing 
requirements. 
If you have a Powerschool Parent Portal account you can log in and see who your 
child’s homeroom teacher is and also their timetable. 
 We have a few important items we need to share with you: 

- Please be aware that students should not arrive earlier than 8:30am on the 
school grounds. When students arrive, they are to walk to their assigned 
entrance and line up with their homeroom class while waiting for the entrance 
bell to ring at 8:40am. Students will not be allowed on playground equipment 
before school begins. 
 

- Students will need to wear their masks while standing in line upon entry to the 
school. We encourage students to have a carrying pouch of some kind to put 
their masks in while they are not being worn on the playground during break 
times to keep them clean. 
 

- During nutrition breaks this year Grade 5 and Grade 7 students will eat (inside) 
for the first half of each break and Grade 6 and Grade 8 students will be outside 
for the first half. This schedule will not rotate this year month-to-month as in 
previous years – it will remain this way all school year.  
 

- Please be aware the students will be eating in their homerooms during break 
times and microwaves will not be available for student use. 
 

- During second nutrition break we will only be allowing Grade 7 and 8 town 
students to leave school property. We ask that town students who have been 
given written permission (school form will be sent home) leave the property and 
go straight to and from their home residence. If a student leaves the school 
property they are not to return to the school ground until the end of the break 
time (1:40pm) at which time they will line up at their regular entrance.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
École Stonewall Centennial School Administration   


